NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

June 11, 2009


The Network Data Support Working Group (NDSWG) met on May 19 & 20th.     The following is summary of the main topics of discussion.
May 19th Special NOGRR025 Meeting

· The group reviewed ERCOT State Estimator reports for the six identified metrics and verified they match standards.  Some minor changes to the reports were requested.
· The group decided to keep the new ICCP Up/Down report until further review.

· Based on our work on NOGRR025, the NDSWG recognizes the need to review and update the Telemetry and State Estimator Standards.  We will begin this process later this year.

· The NDSWG concluded it work on the NOGRR025 by converting comments received into language changes.  The final NDSWG comments to NOGRR025 are posted at the following link.

http://nodal.ercot.com/mktrules/noperating/nogrr/001-025/025/index.html 
May 20th  Meeting
· Matt Mereness provided a update on SEM Go-Live transition.   The proposed schedule and entry criteria for SEM Go-Live was reviewed and discussed.   ERCOT reviewed the transition of the model change process for both TSP and QSE through SEM and Nodal Go-live.  Major points include

· June 1 – Aug 30 , 2009 : No equip. name changes , Service Requests minimized
· Aug 15 – Aug 30, 2009 : No Service Requests submission except for emergency changes

· Aug 31 :  SEM Go Live - switch from SRs to NOMCRs via NMMS

· Aug 31 – Feb 2010:  TSP Model sync and transition to Nodal Protocol 3.10 NOMCR timelines

· June 22 -  Aug 3, 2009:  TSP NOMCR Training scheduled in Taylor

· ERCOT is currently working on clarifying the definition and usage of operatorship/ownership.   ERCOT is reviewing an alternative business process for ICCP submittal which will temporarily provide a much needed workaround until the deferred NPRR146 can be implemented  after Nodal go live

· Raju Kalindi reviewed the final draft of Modeling Guidelines document.   This document will enter formal change control process.  Comment disposition will be discussed at the next NDSWG meeting.    The major concern with the document is that it still does not clearly identify which data TSPs are required to provide.  Also, the document seems to be more of a software manual rather than a how to guide, and may leave some gaps in MPs ability to be ready to enter NOMCRs on Aug 31st.   The NDSWG is looking to the NOMCR training course and materials to fill that gap.
· The group discussed Tie line rating validation between owners in the current zonal process and reviewed with ERCOT the process expected in Nodal.   ERCOT stated that it will have a program to calculate the most limiting rating from the different owner submissions.  Impedance submittals will still have to be coordinated between the owners.
· ERCOT reviewed the April Zonal SE performance report.
The next NDSWG meeting will be on June 16th at Taylor.  A combined NDSWG / SSWG meeting is scheduled for July 21st.
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